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In this Issue 

• P & C News 

• Sustainability 
Grant 

• Art Workshops 

• News from Mr 
Svensek 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

• 5th March 
Thursday School 
Assembly – 
2.15pm in the 
School Hall 

 

• 28th February 
District  
Swimming 
Carnival 

Contact Us 

T: 03 58 875 208                                                                                                                                                                                             
Fax:  58 875 102  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Messages 

Congratulations to the Wongi for turning 40 this month! Over the last three 
years I have been privileged to meet the volunteers and contributors who 
keep this publication going each week. They provide a wonderful service to 
the community and I would like to officially thank our volunteers for their 
tireless work. Our school has a very valued partnership in supporting the 
publication of Wongi and will continue to support its publication in the coming 
years. Well done to all volunteers, past, present and emerging.   

Sustainability Grant! 
 

Our school is excited to announce that we have won a $15000 sustainability 
grant! We will be using this grant for native plantings in the school, building 
and installing wildlife boxes, labour and the expansion of the bush tucker 
gardens and vegetable gardens. We hope to create a love of nature with our 
students and increase their knowledge of sustainability through worm farming 
and composting as well.  We aim to create biodiverse gardens to encourage 
native critters to visit, such as lizards, frogs, butterflies and native birds. We 
are looking forward to sharing our learning journey with the community.  
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P & C News 
All P & C positions are vacant and we have asked for parents and carers to 
indicate if they are interested in joining the committee. If you have not sent 
your note back to school indicating your interest, please do so promptly. If we 
have renewed interest, we will have another meeting shortly. Until then, the 
canteen remains closed.  

Art Workshops Ahead!  

Each term we will be running Visual Arts workshops for students across K-6. 
I will be teaching each workshop and I am looking forward to providing these 
opportunities each term. In visual arts, students learn observation skills, ways 
to express their ideas visually, self-discipline and perseverance. Through 
drawing, sculpture, painting, printing and so on, students have a way to 
develop their self-esteem.  
 
 

 
 

Assembly 
Next week, we will have our first assembly in the school hall on Thursday at 
2.15pm. Parents, carers, grandparents, friends and family members are all 
welcome to attend. Toddlers and students not attending school must remain 
with parents and not sit with the school students as this can be very disruptive 
and are the responsibility of their carers throughout the assembly.  If your 
child is receiving an award we will text you on your mobile this week. It is very 
important we have the correct details, so you receive our messages. Please 
contact the school if your mobile phone number has changed recently. All 
classes present work and it is a great way of finding out about what students 
are learning about and up and coming events. We hope to see our parents 
and families there!  
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News from Mr Svensek   
Year 3 and 4 have begun this year with an amazing attitude towards their 
learning which has been shown through their effort in Science and Creative 
Arts. We have been studying what a rainforest is and how there are many 
different types of rainforests. Year 3/4 created their own versions of a healthy, 
tall and strong tree which could be found in a rainforest. They used crayons, 
oil pastels, pencils and textas to create these excellent artworks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jennie Wilson- Principal 


